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Minutes
October 5, 2022
Present:

Bob Palumbo

Tamara Hicks

Jared Simpson

Marty Aman Robert Green

Mike Salotto

Dave Adam

Bill Namestnik
Mike Gonzalez
Dave LeClair




Necessarily Absent: Fred Lightfoote, June Pendleton, Dan Marshall

Staff and Guests: Kevin Olvany, Emily Royce, Ellen Polimeni
The meeting was called to order at 4:30 by Co-chair Green. 
Co-chair Green asked for approval of the August 10, 2022 minutes. Motion was made by Supervisor Hicks to approve the August 10, 2022 minutes, seconded by Mayor LeClair.  Motion carried.

Co-chair Green asked if anyone wanted privilege of the floor to speak to the Watershed Council. Emily Royce of the Genesee Finger Lakes Regional Planning Council introduced herself as the new liaison to Watershed organizations.  She reviewed the role that the GFLRPC provides to counties and municipalities.  Co-chair Green thanked Emily for coming to the meeting.
Mayor Palumbo reviewed the Treasurer’s Report totaling $499.20. Mayor Palumbo made the motion to approve the bills totaling $$499.20, seconded by Supervisor Namestnik. Motion carried.  Kevin Olvany also reviewed upcoming bills to reimburse municipalities for work completed.  Funding is forthcoming from the NYS-DOS.
Kevin reviewed the 2023 Fair Share Funding formula totaling $144,000 spread out amongst the fourteen Watershed Council municipalities.  This is a 5% increase from 2022 in order to help match rising costs and provide for a robust watershed Program.  Ellen Polimeni spoke on the history of the funding formula and how it brought the municipalities together.  Motion was made by Marty Aman to approve the 2023 funding formula, seconded by Supervisor Adam.  Carried

Co-chair Green asked Kevin to review the 2023 Draft Budget.  Kevin reviewed the major expense and revenue line items with a total draft budget of $795,100.  Many of these items are grant reimbursement based and there are delays at times for when the state funding comes in.  This makes it difficult to account for what year the revenue will come in.  This will possibly occur at the end of 2022 or early with several reimbursements requests submitted to NYS-DOS.  In addition, the Personnel Committee will need to convene prior to the next board meeting in December to approve the Watershed Program Manager salary and benefits package.

Co-chair Green asked Kevin to review the contract with EcoLogic LLC for assistance to complete the Nine Element Watershed Plan to meet DEC grant requirements.  Kevin described that this was one of the ways to help fill the gap with Kim going part time and now on maternity leave.  Liz Moran, president of EcoLogic LLC has been heavily involved two other 9E plans that have been approved by NYS-DEC.  The contract has her providing writing/editing assistance to help complete the 9E plan at a rate of $140/hr and a not to exceed fee of $8,500.  EcoLogic is a woman owned business which helps us with the grant requirements as well.  Kevin has worked with Liz before and highly recommends contracting with her for this assistance.  Motion made by Supervisor Hicks to contract with EcoLogic LLC with a not to exceed fee of $8,500 for 9E Plan writing assistance, seconded by Supervisor Simpson.  Carried.  

Kevin reviewed the Manager/Technician Report including the draft Memorandum of Understanding to implement the Sustainable Winter Roads grant.  Motion was made by Supervisor Namestnik to approve signing the MOU, seconded by Supervisor Adam.  Carried.    
Motion was made by Mayor LeClair to accept the grant update and Manager/Technician’s Report, seconded by Councilman Solatto.  Motion carried.
There being no other business, motion was made by Mayor LeClair to adjourn until December 7, 2022 seconded by Supervisor Hicks.  Motion carried.  

Next Meeting: December 7, 2022 4:30 pm 
Location: Hurley Building

Office: (585) 396-3630   (  website: www.canandaigualake.org   (  Fax: (585) 396-5002

Email: Kevin.Olvany@CanandaiguaNewYork.gov
205 Saltonstall Street, Canandaigua, New York 14424

